
Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting 

January 2, 2023 

7:00 pm 

 
 

The Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting was called to order:  by Supervisor Rick Ervin at 7:00 

p.m. at the Isabella Township Hall. 

 

Present were: Linda Bechtel, Rick Ervin, Thomas Reihl, Robert Walton, & Shelly Nelson for Clerk 

Fitzpatrick. 

 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Rick Ervin. 

 

Approval of Agenda:  Thomas Reihl moved to approve agenda. Robert Walton supported. Agenda 

approved.  

 

Approval of Minutes: Minutes were reviewed from the December 5, 2022 meeting. Thomas Reihl made 

a motion, seconded by Robert Walton to approve the minutes as presented. Motion passed. 

 

Public Comment: Netvue cameras shown by Ethan Mogg. Roughly $40 monthly and no additional fee 

for multiple cameras on one account. Kathy Clouse mentioned Granger will no longer allow bags only for 

garbage pick-up. John Derby talked about the township computer order and will know on Wednesday 

when they will be in.  

 

New Business: 

• Playscape company will come to finish repairs at park by end of this week.  

• Rick Ervin attended Fire Board meeting and has financial report. 

• Wreaths Across America event at Cemetery went very well per Rick Ervin. 

• Township Board will decide on Board of Review member and will appoint Clerk at next meeting 

in February. 

• Board of Review training will take place on February 22, 2023 at the Comfort Inn Mount 

Pleasant. 

• Rick Ervin would like to add the following to the lawn maintenance contract: clean-up of ball 

diamonds and edging of walking track. Bids will be taken until March 1, 2023. 

• Resolution for Oakview Mobile Home Park’s water system discussed in detail. [Rick Ervin made 

a resolution, seconded by Robert Walton to sign resolution stating Isabella Township not 

responsible for drinking water system serving Oakview MHC. A roll call vote was taken.  All 

board members in attendance approved as presented.] 

 

Financial Report:  Linda Bechtel presented the Treasurers report. Thomas Reihl made a motion, 

seconded by Robert Walton to accept the financial report with an ending balance of $748,763.52. A roll 

call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved. Motion passed. 

 

Shelly Nelson presented the bills. Rick Ervin made a motion, seconded by Robert Walton to pay checks # 

1227-1247. A roll call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved to pay vouchers as 

presented. Motion passed. 

 

Adjournment:  Rick Ervin moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Thomas Reihl 

Meeting declared adjourned. 

 

 

 


